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Speed Watch has got off to a reasonable start for 2023, especially bearing in 

mind that not many groups operate during the winter months, but we are 

fortunate in that compared to many groups, we are all spring chickens! 

 The more volunteers we have, the more sessions we can do, therefore if you 

would like to give one or two hours per month, please contact either myself,  

Vicki or Ian 

It is hoped that subject to Cornwall Council Cabinet approval the roll out of the 

20mph speed limit will be in place later this year and hopefully I will be provided 

with an indication as to exactly when at a meeting in April. 

There appears to be an increase in the amount of dog fouling on pavements 

within the Parish with certain roads worse than others and these locations will 

be reported to the dog warden, however as you will appreciate it is a case of 

been in the right place at the time for a dog to do it’s deposit. 

We are all keeping our fingers crossed in respect of the funding application for 

the new office etc so that we do not need to apply for the next release of money 

as the funding is somewhat more complicated after I attended last week as it 

will be allocated on an Area Network Panel basis and even though we are in the 

largest network with the most funding the process appears complicated. 

Time is running out for residents to have their say on Devolution and a Mayor 

for Cornwall, the consultation closes on 17 February, therefore if you haven’t 

registered your thoughts, please go to the website via www.cornwall.gov.uk 

where you will find the link. 

I discussed Gwel an Mor with the Planning Officer today and hopefully the public 

decision will be issued shortly, however they have acknowledged that the buffer 

say cannot be built on. 

There are some issues within Portreath that are ongoing, however due to the 

actions by one person, these will not be discussed so that no minutes can be 

taken. 
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